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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, March 12, 2007

HEADED ITEM No. 9
Report on Public Notification procedure under Part 8 of the Planning and Development Regulations 2001- 2003 for the proposed construction of an integrated housing scheme comprising of 10 no. Traveller-specific Group houses, 31 Social/Affordable Units , a Community Centre and all necessary associated ancillary works on a site at Newcastle Lyons, Newcastle, County Dublin . 
REPORT
The proposal is to construct an integrated housing scheme comprising 10 no. group houses for members of the Travelling community, 31 social/affordable housing units and a community centre at Newcastle Lyons, Co. Dublin .  This proposal was prepared by Maplewood Developments Ltd. to comply with condition 8 of Planning Permission Register Reference SD05/A./0344. 

Statutory public notice in accordance with the requirements of Part 8 of the Planning and Development Regulations, 2001 – 2003, was published in respect of the above integrated housing development in the Irish Independent on Friday 8th December, 2006. (Members should note due to typographical error that the advertisement stated that the proposal was for 34 social /affordable housing units. Please note that which does not affect the statutory process as the number of units advertised was greater than the number to be constructed under the proposal.) 

A site notice was also affixed on the land as required.  Detailed drawings, plans and elevations of the proposal were available for public inspection between the 8th of December, 2006 and 15h of January, 2007 inclusive at County Hall, Tallaght and Clondalkin Civic Centre. The closing date for receipt of submissions or observations with respect to the proposed development, dealing with the proper planning and sustainable development of the area in which the development is proposed to be located was the 29th January, 2007.  

No submissions in respect of the proposed development were received during the statutory period.

 

Following appraisal and evaluation it is considered that the proposed development, as clarified in this report, comprising 10 no. group houses for members of the Travelling community, 31 social/affordable housing units and a community centre at Newcastle Lyons, Co. Dublin, as detailed in the foregoing report, is consistent with the proper planning and sustainable development of the area, having regard to the provisions of the County Development Plan and it is proposed to proceed with the planned development.

 

It is a target of the Traveller Accommodation Programme 2005 – 2008 that this scheme commences construction in 2007. The matter was considered by the Lucan Clondalkin Area Committee at their meeting held on 27th February 2007 and the committee recommended that the report be approved by the Council at the meeting to be held on 12th March 2007. 

